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Thursday 24th September 2020  
 

Dear Parents 

Thank you for your continuing support with our new routines and procedures. We are reviewing these 
procedures on regular basis to keep the children and yourselves safe. 

Following feedback from parents and staff it appears an area of concern is maintaining social 
distancing during the school run times, especially when Wildern School pupils are also around the 
school. With this in mind, we would like to suggest parents wear a face covering when on the school 
site and when moving around the paths outside the school. This is purely a suggestion and we leave it 
up to you to decide if this is something you wish to do, especially in areas where you cannot easily 
maintain social distancing. Staff who are outside on the gates will also now be wearing face coverings 
as a precautionary measure. We will be discussing face coverings with Governors during the next week 
and may make face covering on site compulsory for adults. We will keep you updated. 

The systems in school are working really well. We have had our first wet lunchtime today, and this was 
successful. 

Many thanks for using our one-way system. Please could you ensure that you use car park gate to exit 
& only use the side gate by Wildern to exit if collecting a scooter, or if you are a Year R parent. The side 
gate can however be used to enter the school grounds. 

Please could we ask that you arrive on time at the start and end of the day, and not early or late as this 
is impacting on children’s learning, staff well-being as well as adding to the number of people on site 
and stress on the pinch points. Please note if you are more than 10 minutes late after your child’s start 
time, your child will have a late mark recorded against them, which will impact on their attendance 
record. 

Please also try and keep appointments booked for children during the day to a minimum, as this means 
children need to walk through the school and potentially are mixing with other bubbles. 

We thank you with your help in these areas, and we will continue to review this on a regular basis. 

Stay safe. 

Anna Jones 

Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 
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